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Welcome to the Sanderstead Team Newsletter! This is your newsletter, so do send us your news and anything you 
would like us all to know. The newsletter will usually be published for the first Sunday of every month, and items 
need to be with Rosanne the Monday of that week...  admin@sanderstead-parish.org.uk  

April 2019 

Jeremy writes …  

“Something Understood” 

My studies of the poetry of George Herbert 
(1593-1633) recently took  Sandra, Pat Seely 
and myself to Salisbury to an old friend of 
our church, Revd Canon Judy Rees.  We 
spent a delightful day with her, lunching in 
the Cathedral, then exploring the small church of  St. Andrews, Bemerton, where 
Herbert served as priest for just three years before his death at the age of 40. 

Herbert was one of the most influential exponents of a 17th century tradition of 
Christian poetry and prose in the emerging Church of England.  He was a man of 
deep religious conviction, tireless devotion and prayerful meditation, probably best 
known by many today for his hymnal compositions such as “Let all the world in every 
corner sing”, and “Teach me my God and King”. 

While in Bemerton, Judy invited me to recite Herbert’s famous poem on Prayer from 
the lectern adjacent to his tomb in front of the altar.  It was a deeply moving           
experience. 

Prayer the church's banquet, angel's age,  
God's breath in man returning to his birth,  

The soul in paraphrase, heart in pilgrimage,  
The Christian plummet sounding heav'n and earth  

Engine against th' Almighty, sinner's tow'r,  
Reversed thunder, Christ-side-piercing spear,  

The six-days world transposing in an hour,  
A kind of tune, which all things hear and fear;  

Softness, and peace, and joy, and love, and bliss,  
Exalted manna, gladness of the best,  
Heaven in ordinary, man well drest,  
The milky way, the bird of Paradise,  

Church-bells beyond the stars heard, the soul's blood,  
The land of spices; something understood. 
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In just 14 beautiful lines, without even using a main verb to turn it into a proper 
sentence, Herbert introduces a cascade of words to describe prayer in a vivid 
cascade of different thoughts, metaphors, images and concepts.   The sonnet 
builds to a crescendo, then suddenly vaporises.  It as if the writer has run out of 
words, simply describing prayer as “something understood” -  ultimately          
indescribable, indefinable, intangible and beyond explanation.  

Lent has given us a very special opportunity to experience a season of prayer, in 
preparation for Holy Week and Easter.   As well as examining ourselves and  
coming to Christ with penitent hearts, we can experience the depth and 
breadth of that which cannot be defined, yet can be “something understood” - 
something which touches the deep and complex emotions of our innermost  
beings (“the soul in paraphrase”). 

We will soon be commemorating the events of Holy Week, using “Stations of 
the Cross” to follow Jesus on his agonising journey through the streets of         
Jerusalem.  We will fall silent before the cross on which he was crucified, and 
experience the desolation as he lay in the cold, dark tomb.   Then on Easter  
Sunday, our hearts will erupt with joy and gladness as we see the tombstone 
rolled away and celebrate his glorious resurrection!   

Prayer, like our Lenten journey, is truly “the heart in pilgrimage”.  That journey 
takes us through times of darkness and pain, but ultimately transposes into a 
different tune of the “softness, and peace, and joy, and love, and bliss” which 
we experience on Easter Sunday.   May God bless you all as you continue your 
journey - and may your experience of prayer bring you to that “place of spices; 
something understood”.         Revd Jeremy 
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‘Standing Together’ Rally:  
Ascension Trust, along with 
Churches Together England & 
Wales, London City Mission and 
other partners, will gather at 
Trafalgar Square on Sat 6 April 
from 2-4pm for ‘Standing       
Together’, a rally of solidarity, to 
stand together with those     
families and communities who 
have suffered the impact of    
serious violent crime.  Bishop 
Jonathan will be attending and 
he has asked me to share the  
attached a flyer with you.  

 

To register your attendance, 
please visit:  

www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/
standing-together-rally-at-
trafalgar-square-tickets-
56642805155.  

 

Kathleen Bailey  
PA to the Bishop of Croydon 

  60 HAPPY YEARS! 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

Our friends Michael 
and Myrtle Bourns 
celebrated their  

Diamond Wedding   
Anniversary on   

28 March. 

We send them 
hearty  

congratulations 
and wish them 
all the very 
best for the  

future. 

http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/standing-together-rally-at-trafalgar-square-tickets-56642805155
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/standing-together-rally-at-trafalgar-square-tickets-56642805155
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/standing-together-rally-at-trafalgar-square-tickets-56642805155
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/standing-together-rally-at-trafalgar-square-tickets-56642805155
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Extracts from Address by The Bishop of Southwark, 
The Rt Revd Christopher Chessun, on 1st March at 

Diocesan Synod 
 
A full version may be found on the Diocese of Southwark website. 
 
…For here we are, at the beginning of Lent, in Synod: which is a word meaning the way 
together: from the Greek, syn, together, as in synergy; and hodos, a road or way or jour-
ney – as in exodus. We are today in Synod, on the road together and it is good to be 
here together!  
 
This sense of journeying together is rightly something of which Christians are always 
conscious. The Apostles wandered the Mediterranean basin and well beyond, with St 
Thomas reaching India, fulfilling their great commission to go and baptise everywhere. 
The People of Israel were perhaps most themselves when they wandered in the desert 
and spent 40 years journeying to the Promised Land.  
 
Abraham himself was a wandering Aramean. And we are keenly aware of this sense of 
journeying together in Lent. Ahead of us in the distance, drawing nearer as we walk to-
gether, is Calvary, the cross starkly visible against the dark sky. Beyond the brow of the 
hill, we know, for we have trod this way before, is the garden, the empty tomb, and the 
shore of the Lake where the Risen Christ beckons us to come and share breakfast with 
him. In Lent we walk the way of the Cross in the steps of our Lord. 
 
Lent is when we should look deeply into the mirror of our souls and ask if we are truly 
what we were created to be: in other words we discipline ourselves so as not to point the 
finger at others but instead examine our own consciences. We strive to lay down ambi-
tion, fear, anxiety, status and security. We strive to look beyond ourselves to the needs 
of others – those who journey with us, and those who, as yet, have not the strength or 
the sense of direction for the journey. 
 
These are themes to which we rightly return again and again, year by year, each year 
seeking eternal truth in the concrete reality of the world through which we journey…. 
 
So I say again, we are together on a journey - the great journey of the 
Christian life: towards the Cross, towards the empty tomb, towards the Mount of Olives 
where Jesus was taken up from the sight of the disciples and at length, after many, 
many Lents and Easters and Ascension-tides, to that City of Eternal Light that lies at the 
end of all our journeys. That eternal journey is what we are on, here and now, in this 
Synod. And I hope that that is reflected to some degree in the spirit in which we meet 
together. 
 
It is for this reason that I have returned again and again during my now eight years serv-
ing you as Diocesan Bishop to the Gospel account of the Emmaus Road as a narrative 
for our journey and the Southwark Vision. We walk the road together and as we walk we 
come to know that Jesus is walking with us - though we may not at first fully realise this 
or indeed recognise Him walking with us along the way. And so the three words which 
encapsulate Southwark Vision, “walking, welcoming, growing” are very telling… 
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 I commend to us, as a Synod, and as a Diocese, and as a Church, the Lenten discipline 
of listening. Listening is one of the most powerful things we can do and there is nothing 
weak about listening. Its strength is a strength of service, of co-operation, of true Christian 
love.  And in listening we can very often transcend our own fears and anxieties for our-
selves and leave them behind in our concern for and interest in the other.  Disciplined lis-
tening is a practical way to enter into the reality of being Christ centred and outward fo-
cused. 
  
In Southwark I believe it will be in large part by good listening that our unity is forged.  As 
Bishop, alas, it often falls to me to speak!  But the most productive encounters are those 
when it is possible to take time to listen attentively first, entering into a reality different from 
one’s own: not necessarily agreeing or opposing, but simply listening.  Time and again, 
this good listening gives rise to fruitful unity in ways we could not predict.  Time and again, 
this kind of good listening, not proposing solutions or giving advice, but hearing to the full – 
time and again this listening is, by grace, healing…. 
  
Earlier in the week I sent a letter jointly with the Area Bishops to clergy encouraging our 
churches and congregations to pray for unity and for all our peoples and the peoples of 
Europe, whatever our personal views about Brexit…..   
  
The issue for EU 27 citizens in London is not so much a legal and practical one – though 
these things have their due weight – but it is a matter of identity, of welcome, of be-
ing.   Simply to be asked to register, when one thought one already belonged, is a very 
disturbing thing.   It can leave one unsure how one stands with one’s neighbours and 
friends.  It can make one question who one is in this community. 
 
There is a role for the Church here and it begins with listening.  I hope there will also be a 
chance for some increased visibility too.  I would like to put on display the good and faithful 
ministry of Clergy and Lay People in Southwark whose roots are elsewhere in Europe - in-
deed with the Windrush scandal still fresh in our minds, not forgetting those whose roots 
are beyond Europe.  We shall always strive to honour the contribution of all in Southwark 
regardless of where they come from.  As I have said before, our diversity is God’s gift and 
blessing to us in this Diocese.   It is very important we say this. 
 
And so, first and foremost this Lent, may we listen well to one another, and form our esti-
mation of each other with love and not with judgment.  Secondly, if you are a lay person or 
a priest in this Diocese whose citizenship is in another country, and if these last months 
and years have made you wonder “am I part of this?”, let me say, loudly and clearly, you 
are – you are dearly loved and appreciated by us all. We are all in this together.  Through 
our baptism into the death and resurrection of Christ, all Christians, in all times and in all 
places, have become our brothers and sisters.  We rejoice in this and we know, however 
our relations with our fellow European nations are reordered in the coming weeks, that in 
Christ there is neither Jew nor Greek, slave nor free. Even so, Come Lord Jesus. 

            
          Bishop Christopher Chessun 
 
 

“In Christ there is neither Jew nor Greek, slave nor free.  
Even so, Come Lord Jesus.” 
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Annual General Meeting (AGM) Sunday 7th April 

This year’s All Saints AGM will be held at 11.30am on Sunday 7th April in the 
large hall after the 10.00 service. The agenda and papers are available at the 
back of church or from the Parish Office. 

The meeting will nominate Churchwardens and will elect representatives to 
Deanery Synod, PCC and DCC. Again, application forms are available at the back 
of Church or from the Parish Office. Completed forms may be returned to the 
same places or brought to the meeting. 

If you wish to raise any questions on any of the written reports or to raise any-
thing under Any Other Business, please submit your question / topic in writing 
to the Parish Office or to dccsec@sanderstead-parish.org.uk by Thursday 4th 
April so that a properly considered response can be given. 

 Dick Hibberd 

Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM) Sunday 28th April 

The APCM and the Meeting of Parishioners (“Vestry”) for the election of 
churchwardens will take place at All Saints’ Church on Sunday 28th April at 
11.45am after the Team Communion Service at 10am and coffee. 

Anyone wishing to raise an issue or ask a question of the Parish Officers is     
requested to submit it in writing to the PCC Secretary, via the Parish Office, in 
advance of the meeting. This is so that a considered response may be given. 

Enquiries to Chris Babbs, PCC Secretary. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwidz9Ge8aXhAhXIxoUKHYX3ARMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.olih.org%2Flent-at-olih&psig=AOvVaw2ucCVMIs0ejKsprZAN9SwI&ust=1553898460508818
mailto:dccsec@sanderstead-parish.org.uk
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FINAL 2 sessions… 
 

Thurs 4th April Part 4:   
Rev. 12v1—20v15   
Jesus is Victorious Word, Faithful Witness, 
Righteous Judge 
 

Thurs 11th April Part 5:  
Rev. 21v1—22v5   Jesus is Lord of Life: the 
Beginning and the End 
Rev. 22v6-21    Epilogue: Jesus says, “I am 
coming soon”. 

 

Where: Sanderstead U.R.C  
Please bring your Bible! 
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SUNDAY 21 APRIL: HE IS RISEN! 
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UNLOCK London Walk  
Saturday 27th April 

 
This year’s UNLOCK London Walk is taking place on Saturday 27th April in the 
Merton, Morden and Wimbledon area.  

This is a unique way of seeing London and engaging with some of its churches 
and at the same time supporting Unlock’s crucial work of sharing the gos-
pel.  Further details are available on their website: unlock-urban.org.uk 

Ann and Michael Turner 

Good Friday Walk of Witness and Re-enactment of the Crucifixion 2019 

 The procession this year will be led by The Right Reverend Paul Hendricks, Catholic Bishop 
of Croydon and the sermon will be given by The Reverend Amanda Johnson.  We are blessed 
with a rich diversity of music, the Croydon Gospel choir will be singing from 10.30 at the 
Alms Houses, the SDA Youth Choir at the West of Croydon and the Salvation Army will lead 
the final service.  We have professional actor, Matt Mowatt, playing the part of Jesus and 
two wonderful Sopranos playing the roles of the Virgin Mary and Mary Magdalene.  

 The Walk of Witness and re-enactment of the Crucifixion in Croydon has been established 
as a tradition in Croydon and has now been running for over 20 years.  It is a unique oppor-
tunity for fellow Christians, of all denominations, to walk together and bear witness to the 
public that they are united in their belief in the meaning of Good Friday,  and to remind the 
shoppers of what Good Friday is really about.   We always get excellent media coverage in 
the local press, reminding a much wider audience and the residents of Croydon, of the true 
meaning of Good Friday and Easter.    

 The more  people who attend the better our coverage so please 
keep supporting this event and encourage your congregations to 
come along – including the young people – this will help to ensure 
its continuity.    
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   2.30-5.00pm, Friday 19th April 
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New Trial Services for May and June 

In May and June, All Saints will be making changes to the pattern 
of Sunday Services, as many of you will know.  In 2018, we took 
the decision that our mission priority should be Children and 
Families, with re-ordering of our buildings to support this.  Our 
Children & Families Pastor, whom we appointed in September, is 
already making an impact in our various groups and out in the 
community through the local schools.  We are making these 
changes in order to extend God’s welcome to more people.  We 
are not seeing many children and families at our current Sunday 
services. 

I am grateful for the encouragement so far of the    congregation, 
and ask for your continuing support.  We shall need your feed-
back as we proceed, in order to  assess the benefits and impact 
of the changes.  A small group will be working to monitor things, 
while feedback forms will be made available for you to express 
your views. 

In making these changes, we have particularly in mind all those 
who do not at present attend services at All Saints, or not very 
often.  The former Archbishop     William Temple used to say that 
the Church is the only organisation that exists for the benefit of 
its non-members.  I hope you will all help advertise these    ser-
vices and invite your friends and neighbours. 

As with almost all change, there will be new things to learn and 
get used to, and we shall need patience with one another.  Some 
change may be unsettling, perhaps uncomfortable.  As a church 
we need to be flexible as we reach out to new people, and not 
simply carry on doing things the same as before. 

You will find details of May and June services in this April news-
letter.  I will say more on 7 April when we have our Annual 
Meeting.  Please do speak with me if you have any ques-
tions.  Thank you. 

With prayers and kind regards to all,  
Martin 
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This course will run from  
May 2019 to March 2020  

at Christ Church Purley. 
 

“I strongly recommend this course. The cost will be covered 
by the church. Let me know if you are interested.”  

             Martin 
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CAMEO 
Come And Meet Each Other  

 

Are you alone? If so… 
Come and be with others  

For Tea, Cakes, Company and Chats 

 

Third Thursday of the month 
 

Thursday 18th April 
2.30pm – 4.00pm 

Jubilee Room @ St. Mary’s 

 

All are welcome 

 
 

 

Sanderstead United Reformed Church 

Around and About  
Sanderstead, 
and beyond ….. 

 

Sunday Afternoon Concert 

The Accstede String Quartet 
Sunday, 7th April at 3pm 

  

For our next concert the Accstede String Quartet will be playing  

Joseph Haydn’s Easter masterwork ‘The Seven Last Words’ with  

accompanying readings and texts. 

  

The recital will be followed by tea and exceedingly fine cakes. 
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Mothers Union 

 

INVITE YOU  
to their open morning 

ON SATURDAY APRIL 27TH 
ALL SAINTS SMALL HALL 

10.00am – 12.00pm 
TO HEAR ABOUT THE WORK OF MOTHERS’ UINION WORLD WIDE 

Refreshments from 10.00am 
Jean Harris 

 
A 
P 
R 
I 
L 
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The Coffee Pot 
 

Friday 12th April and 

Friday 26th April 
 

10am-12pm,  

All Saints’ Small  Hall 

Coffee, Tea, Homemade Cake 

All Welcome!  

 
Sanderstead Neighbourhood Care,  

All Saints’ Church Hall 
Registered Charity Number: 1039939

 

10am—12.30pm, £3 or £5 with lunch 
For information or transport call:  

 
 

Fri 5th April 
Gary entertains us with music 

Followed by a buffet lunch 
 

Fri 19th April 
WE ARE CLOSED FOR EASTER 

 

Thank you for all your support.

PURLEY CLASSICS APRIL RECITAL 

HAMMIG STRING QUARTET 

 Schubert – Quartet No. 15 in G Major, D 887 

  

 The Quartet makes a welcome return after almost two years.  It was formed 
in 1989, taking its name from the violin-maker Wilhelm Hammig (1838-
1925). Over the years the quartet has given many recitals across England 
and Wales and has made several visits to Leichlingen, Germany. 

  

Wednesday 10th April 2019, 1.15pm to 2.00pm 

The Lounge, Purley United Reformed Church, Brighton Road Purley 

              Open to all with a retiring collection to cover costs. Light refreshments 
served before the start. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj3jJP57ZndAhUGXxoKHaXtAowQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.westcroftschool.co.uk%2Fcareers-coffee-cake-morning%2F&psig=AOvVaw22QCqm_gKqTY97_aGnqX5t&ust=15358930
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Gruffy Fayre 2019       

    

 

          Sat 8 June 

  at 11.30am 
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in  
Sanderstead 

Holiday at home for older people 
 

 

Tuesday 20th to Thursday 22nd August 2019 
10.30am to 3.30pm 

All Saints’ Church Hall 
 
 

Application forms will be available soon. 
 

Further details from Piers and Linda Hubbard 
020 8657 2270 

 

AUGUST 
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Space Academy 
Holiday Club 

Please complete an online booking form  
www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk 
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This newsletter is produced by Rosanne, Rector’s Admin Assistant. 
Send your news and diary dates to: admin@sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

Please look at the website for regular Sunday services: 

www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

WHAT? WHEN? WHERE? 

April Midweek Communion All welcome 
for a short communion service. Take time out 
midweek, and be blessed!  

Thurs 4 April, 

12.30pm 

All Saints’ Church, St. 

Catherine’s Aisle  

LENT COURSE  Session 4/5 led by Bishop 
David Atkinson on The Apocalypse of Jesus, 
Revelation 12v1—20v15. 

Thurs 4 April, 

2.30pm 

Sanderstead URC  

LENT COURSE  Session 5/5 led by Bishop 
David Atkinson on The Apocalypse of Jesus,  
Revelation 21 & 22. 

Thurs 11 April, 

2.30pm 

Sanderstead URC  

Coffee Pot  All welcome for coffee, tea, cakes 

and company. 

Fri 12 April,  

10am—12pm 

All Saints’ Church Hall 

HOLY WEEK  Various—see page 10. Mon 15 April  
to Thu 18 April 

All Saints’ Church  

GOOD FRIDAY   

 FAMILY SERVICE (activities for children)
(pg.11) 

 CROYDON WALK OF WITNESS (pg.12) 
 MEDITATION (pg.10) 
 GAMES, CRAFTS, EGG HUNT and the 

EASTER STORY (pg.13) 

Fri 19 April, 
9.30am  
 
From 10.30am 
12pm, 1pm, 2pm 
2.30pm—5pm 

 
All Saints’ Church 
 
Croydon High Street 
All Saints’ Church 
St. Antony’s Church 
 

Coffee Pot  All welcome for coffee, tea, cakes 

and company. 

Fri 26 April, 

10am—12pm 

All Saints’ Church Hall 


